Newsletter Bodenseeheim Christlicher Wissenschaftler e.V.



HOPE

Tis borne on the zephyr at eventide's house; It falls on the heart like the dew on the flower, -An infinite essence from tropic to pole, The promise, the home, and the heaven of Soul. Miscellaneous Writings p. 394

It is with this hope that we greet you, dear friends, with the words from a poem by Mary Baker Eddy from our beloved *Bodenseeheim*.



Several months have passed since the beginning of the year. The extraordinary circumstances of these times have spurred us to become active in other sectors as well. We were able to conduct 2 Zoom seminars.

which were received with great enthusiasm and appreciation by the participants. It was a pleasure to see all the dear faces on the screen, though at times they would disappear, but would always reappear. The wonderful fellowship in the shared quest for knowledge in divine science was clearly evident.



One workshop in July was possible to be held in the usual way at the *Bodenseeheim*. All rooms were fully occupied by delighted participants. We are very, very grateful to be able to contribute in this way to the spiritualisation of thought.

Other workshops unfortunately had to be cancelled or postponed. Our two home managers coped well with this. The operation

Newsletter Bodenseeheim Christlicher Wissenschaftler e.V.

of the home was maintained and adapted to the requirements of the state government; not always an easy task! Certainly, some cherished habits fell by the wayside; but you can be assured, dear guests, that we will manage to take care of you again in the usual way as soon as possible. We look forward to your visit!

Since the beginning of the year a lot has happened on the grounds of the *Bodenseeheim* The old *Harvesters' House* has been duly demolished and levelled.

The former youth camp has been cleaned out, refurbished and is already starting to take on a new radiance. It is not quite finished yet, but should be ready for occupancy by the end of October.





During the course of these renovations, we have successfully converted many a challenge into an opportunity. For example: how do we get the construction crane to the location where it needs to be used? It all worked out, with only a few centimeters of the barn passage needing to be adjusted, and then the crane could pass through and be erected. It has since been dismantled again.



Clearing and landscaping the area surrounding the *Rebgarten* project are also among these challenges. We now have a rough design, and one can imagine how it will eventually look. Before completion, the project will require further attention.

Something we are looking forward to: The work on the barn, which will then become a library / conference room with a magnificent view, will start in November. We will be happy to share this progress with you again.

Please continue to support us with your good thoughts.

With warm greetings from the *Bodenseeheim*.

Klaus Kreuzer clerk@bodenseeheim.de

Newsletter Bodenseeheim Christlicher Wissenschaftler e.V.

Football at Bodenseeheim

Gooaal! – unfortunately we were not able to shout this cheer at the end of June. But from the beginning: Several enthusiastic football fans gathered in the TV room to watch the German national football team's Euro 2020 round of 16 match. It was initially an evenly balanced game against the English, and we could admire the good moves by the Germans. but the ball just wouldn't go into the square when the German footballers had the ball. After the half time break, fortified with delicious pizza, the match continued; but unfortunately, despite the fan support in the Bodenseeheim, the German team did not win the match and now had to journey home. Our Swiss neighbours were still in the in the tournament and so we decided from this point on to keep our fingers crossed for the Swiss, which we did three days later. S.G.



Concerning this Newsletter

You are welcome to share this Newsletter with other interested Christian Scientists and their friends. Should you know of anyone who would like to receive the Newsletter directly please contact our clerk who will be happy to oblige.

Should you wish to unsubscribe from the Newsletter please send the

<u>clerk@bodenseeheim.de</u> a brief email requesting to be removed from the list. (Please, find other contact details at the end of this newsletter)

Imprint:

Publisher: Bodenseeheim Christlicher Wissenschaftler e. V. Editorial and Design: Klaus Kreuzer. Photos: © 2021: Bodenseeheim Christlicher Wissenschaftler e. V.

Many thanks to all who have enriched this newsletter with their contributions.

This Newsletter was produced with <u>ApacheTM FOP</u> (<u>Formatting Objects Processor</u>) Version 2.5: 2021-09-01 21:23:54

Contact Details

Address: Bodenseeheim Christlicher Wissenschaftler e.V. Obstqut Faust 2 DE-88719 Stetten bei Meersburg Telephone: +49-7532-4303-0 Telefax: +49-7532-4303-33 Management: Monika Heimann and Barbara Robinson email: management@bodenseeheim.de Internet: bodenseeheim.de/en The Board: Chairperson: Ursula Wappler, Deputy Chairperson: Christiane Morel, 🛨 Clerk: Klaus Kreuzer, Treasurer: Hannelore Bäcker, Assessor: Jürgen Vogt, email: boardofdirectors@bodenseeheim.de Bank connection for Germany BODENSEEHEIM CHRIST.WISS.EV SPARKASSE SALEM - HEILIGENBERG IBAN: DE07 6905 1725 0002 0161 60 BIC: SOLADES1SAL Bank connection for Switzerland Bodenseeheim Christlicher Wissenschaftler DE-Stetten

Kontonummer: 89-843829-9

IBAN: CH97 0900 0000 8984 3829 9

PostFinance

BIC: POFICHBEXXX